35.
Safeguarding


Time for Action – Interim Report

The Conference in 2003 welcomed the CTBI Report Time for Action: Sexual abuse, the Churches and a new dawn for survivors, commended it to the wider Methodist Church, committed itself to following up the recommendations, and directed the Methodist Council to report on progress to the Conference in 2005.  At the recommendation of the Pastoral Care Advisory Group, the Council appointed a small monitoring group with The Revd Jim Booth as chair and The Revd David Gamble as convener.

This group has met regularly to consider the Report as a whole, its recommendations and their implications for the Methodist Church.  It has heard the stories, experience and reflections of survivors of abuse.  It has met members of the Connexional Team with responsibility for pastoral care and ministerial formation.  It has given attention to theological issues and has been in consultation with and met members of the Faith and Order Committee.  It has visited Somewhere Else, in Liverpool, which has a commitment to work with survivors.  It is also held a residential meeting at Holy Rood House (in North Yorkshire) where there is acknowledged experience in this area. At that meeting it determined the likely shape of its final report and what further work needed to be done.

The Time for Action Report contained 37 Recommendations.  The group subdivided these and decided that some entailed being aware of what other people had done or were doing; others were about asking questions, encouraging and monitoring what others might do; some needed new work to be done.  These latter included recommendations about increasing wider awareness of the issues within the Church as a whole.

Monitoring the Methodist Church’s response to this important Report is a big job and, the group believes, a very important one.  It involves much thought, consideration and consultation with others whose responsibilities are affected by the recommendations.  The group wants to do it properly.  At this stage, therefore, it seeks permission to delay its final report back to the Conference by a year, to 2006.  It is the group’s intention to bring the first draft of its main report to the October 2005 Council for a full discussion and then, subject to the Council’s agreement, to consult further with those whose work is most affected in order to bring an update on progress to the April 2006 Council.  The final report to the 2006 Conference will incorporate the work done and discussed by the Council in October 2005 and an initial report on what is actually being done in response to the original report’s recommendations.

***RESOLUTION

35/1.
The Conference adopts the Report.
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